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                     SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION 
                           WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549 
 
                              --------------- 
 
                            AMENDMENT NO. 13 TO 
                               SCHEDULE 14D-1 
            TENDER OFFER STATEMENT PURSUANT TO SECTION 14(D)(1) 
                   OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934 
 
                              --------------- 
 
                              AMP INCORPORATED 
                         (NAME OF SUBJECT COMPANY) 
 
                        PMA ACQUISITION CORPORATION 
                        A WHOLLY OWNED SUBSIDIARY OF 
                             ALLIEDSIGNAL INC. 
                                  (BIDDER) 
 
                      COMMON STOCK, WITHOUT PAR VALUE 
          (INCLUDING THE ASSOCIATED COMMON STOCK PURCHASE RIGHTS) 
                       (TITLE OF CLASS OF SECURITIES) 
 
                                 031897101 
                   (CUSIP NUMBER OF CLASS OF SECURITIES) 
 
                          PETER M. KREINDLER, ESQ. 
                             ALLIEDSIGNAL INC. 
                             101 COLUMBIA ROAD 
                        MORRISTOWN, NEW JERSEY 07692 
                               (973) 455-5513 
 
                              ---------------- 
 
        (NAME, ADDRESS AND TELEPHONE NUMBER OF PERSON AUTHORIZED TO 
          RECEIVE NOTICES AND COMMUNICATIONS ON BEHALF OF BIDDERS) 
                                 Copies to: 
                           ARTHUR FLEISCHER, ESQ. 
                  FRIED, FRANK, HARRIS, SHRIVER & JACOBSON 
                             ONE NEW YORK PLAZA 
                      NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10004 - 1980 
                               (212) 859-8120 
 
 
=========================================================================== 
 
 

 
 
 
     The Schedule 14D-1 filed by PMA  Acquisition  Corporation,  a Delaware 
corporation,  a wholly owned  subsidiary of  AlliedSignal  Inc., a Delaware 
corporation,   in  connection   with  its  pending  tender  offer  for  all 
outstanding shares of common stock, without par value, of AMP Incorporated, 
a Pennsylvania corporation, is hereby amended as follows: 
 
                      ITEM 10. ADDITIONAL INFORMATION. 
 
     (f)  The Offeror  hereby amends  Section 15,  "Certain  Legal Matters; 
          Required Regulatory Approvals - State Takeover Laws" of the Offer 
          to Purchase by deleting the third paragraph under the above-named 
          subsection in its entirety and replacing it with the following: 
 
               "Offeror  has filed a complaint  in the Eastern  District of 
               Pennsylvania  against the Company,  the Commissioners of the 
               PSC, and the  Attorney  General of  Pennsylvania  seeking to 
               enjoin  the  enforcement  of the PTDL as it  relates  to the 
               Offer. All parties to this litigation have reached agreement 
               on the terms of a  proposed  consent  order,  which has been 
               submitted for court approval." 
 
                 ITEM 11. MATERIAL TO BE FILED AS EXHIBITS. 
 



     (a) (27) Notice  Agreement,  dated  September  4, 1998,  between 
              Parent and the Company. 



 
 
 
                                 SIGNATURE 
 
     After due inquiry and to the best of its knowledge and belief, each of 
the undersigned  certifies that the information set forth in this statement 
is true, complete and correct. 
 
Dated:  September 8, 1998 
 
                                       PMA ACQUISITION CORPORATION 
 
 
                                       By: /s/ Peter M. Kreindler 
                                       ------------------------------ 
                                       Name: Peter M. Kreindler 
                                        Title: Vice President, Secretary 
                                               and Director 
 
                                       ALLIEDSIGNAL INC. 
 
                                       By: /s/ Peter M. Kreindler 
                                       ------------------------------ 
                                       Name: Peter M. Kreindler 
                                        Title: Senior Vice President,  
                                               General Counsel and  
                                               Secretary 
 



                                                            EXHIBIT (a)(27) 
 
                      [HARKINS CUNNINGHAM LETTERHEAD] 
 
 
 
                                                          September 4, 1998 
 
 
 
BY HAND DELIVERY 
- ---------------- 
 
Mary A. McLaughlin, Esquire 
Dechert, Price & Rhoads 
4000 Bell Atlantic Tower 
1717 Arch Street 
Philadelphia, PA  19103 
 
     Re:   AlliedSignal Corporation v. AMP Incorporated      
           AMP Incorporated v. AlliedSignal Corporation and 
           PMA Acquisition Corporation 
 
Dear Mary: 
 
          This letter sets forth the agreement between AlliedSignal 
Corporation ("AlliedSignal") and AMP Incorporated ("AMP"), in connection 
with the above-entitled actions, as follows: 
 
          1. AMP agrees that it will give at least six calendar days' 
notice to AlliedSignal prior to making effective any of the following 
actions: a) other than in an aggregate amount not exceeding five percent 
(5%) of AMP's outstanding voting securities, issuing or selling any AMP 
voting securities; b) amending AMP's By-Laws; or c) further amending AMP's 
rights agreement, dated as of October 28, 1989, last amended on August 20, 
1998. 
 
          2. AlliedSignal agrees that it will give at least six calendar 
days' notice to AMP prior to making effective any amendments, changes or 
additions (including by adding new proposals) to the proposals identified 
for action by written consent set forth in its Consent Solicitation 
Statement filed on August 12, 1998 with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission ("SEC") (the "Consent Solicitation"). 
 
          3. Nothing herein shall prevent either party from making, and 
filing with the SEC, a public announcement at any time of the intended 
action for which notice is given in paragraphs 1 or 2 above. 
 
          4. The notice requirements in paragraphs 1 and 2 above shall mean 
that the party which is required to give notice of an intended action shall 
be prohibited from making that action effective until on or after the 
Effective Date, which shall be defined as the sixth calendar day which 
follows the Notice Date, as defined in paragraph 5 below. 
 
          5. For purposes of this agreement, to comply with this agreement, 
the required notice must reasonably describe the action planned to be made 
effective on or after the Effective Date. The Notice Date is the date that 
notice is given if given in the manner described below, so long as the 
notice is given and receipt is confirmed prior to 5:00 p.m. EDT on a 
business day. If notice is given but not confirmed as received until after 
5:00 p.m. EDT on a business day or is given on a non-business day, then the 
Notice Date is the next business day thereafter. Notice shall be given by 
a) sending (with confirmation of receipt) the notice by facsimile to the 
facsimile number of the Representative of the recipient party identified 
below, or b) hand delivering the notice to the office of the Representative 
of the recipient party designated below. For purposes of this agreement, a 
"business day" is any day other than Saturday, Sunday or a legal holiday, 
as defined in Fed. R. Civ. P. Rule 6(a). The Representatives of the parties 
for purposes of receiving notice pursuant to this agreement are: For 
AlliedSignal: Arthur Fleischer, Jr. of Fried, Frank, Harris, Shriver & 
Jacobson, One New York Plaza, New York, New York 10004-1980 (fax: 
212-859-4000); and for AMP: Peter Allan Atkins of Skadden, Arps, Slate, 
Meagher & Flom, LLP, 919 Third Avenue, New York, New York 10022 (fax: 
212-735-3691). 
 
          6. This agreement shall terminate on October 9, 1998. If prior to 
October 9, 1998, the Consent Solicitation and the Offer are terminated, 
this agreement shall then terminate. 
 
          7. The parties agree that either party shall be entitled to move 
for a restraining order or injunction to remedy any material breach of this 



agreement in either of the above-entitled actions. 
 
          8. AlliedSignal agrees not to contest the Consent Solicitation 
record date of October 15, 1998. 
 
          9. By entering into this agreement, AlliedSignal does not 
acknowledge that the record date of October 15, 1998 is a proper Consent 
Solicitation record date or represents a reasonable exercise of the 
authority of the AMP board of directors in establishing a record date; and 
AlliedSignal expressly waives no rights to contest any change, postponement 
or other action with respect to the Consent Solicitation record date. By 
entering into this agreement, AMP does not acknowledge the validity of 
AlliedSignal's position; and AMP waives no rights, claims or defenses it 
may have with respect to matters relating to the Offer or the Consent 
Solicitation. 
 
          If this letter correctly sets forth our agreement, please sign 
and date the duplicate copy of this letter and return it to me. We agree 
that either copy of this letter, so long as signed on behalf of the party 
against whom enforcement may be sought, shall be deemed an original hereof 
for all purposes, and each of the parties intends to be legally bound 
hereby. We further agree that this agreement shall be interpreted in all 
respects in accordance with the internal law of the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania, without regard to choice of law principles applied in the 
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. No amendment of this agreement shall be 
effective unless made in writing, executed on behalf of both parties. 
 
                                            Sincerely, 
 
                                            /s/ John G. Harkins, Jr. 
                                            ----------------------------- 
                                            John G. Harkins, Jr. 
                                            On behalf of AMP Incorporated 
 


